STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held at Yarnfield Park Training & Conference Centre, Stone
On Monday 10th September 2018.

PRESENT:
Mark McCracken, Irfan Razvi, Alison Lowell, John Hollins, Ian Meadows, Stephen Cotton, Satinder Mahal, Sue Cutts, Sarah Edge, Clive Marchant, Richard Webb, Alexa Long, Jim Heath, Sophia McCubbin, Amy Belfield, Michaela Kelcher and Delia Cliffe
1. APOLOGIES
Terry Chikurunhe, Judy Lea, Mike Cody and Shelley Stubbs
2. MINUTES

The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was proposed by Ian Meadows that the minutes be taken as read and accurate, and seconded by Irfan Razvi and agreed unanimously. A Declaration of Interest form was passed around for completion.
3. MATTERS ARISINGS
There were no matters arising.
4. RATIFYING NEW OFFICERS

Ian Meadows proposed that Mark McCracken continues as Chairman for a further term. This was seconded by Irfan Razvi and voted for unanimously.

Stephen Cotton proposed that Irfan Razvi continues as Vice Chair for the North for a further term. This was seconded by Mark McCracken and voted for unanimously.
Irfan Razvi proposed that Shelley Stubbs continues as Vice Chair for the South for a further term. This was seconded by Michaela Kelcher and voted for unanimously.
Stephen Cotton proposed that Ian Meadows continues as Treasurer for a further term. This was seconded by Sue Cutts and voted for unanimously. 

5. AREA TEAM ITEMS 

Terry Chikurunhe was unable to attend, but had provided us with a brief update. The local area team is working with NHSE national team to work on long term solutions to support practice referrals into secondary care post 1st October fax switch off.  Delia Cliffe advised that the system the Area Team are keen to try out, by Vantage DX, is one which the Dentists have used. Specsavers in Newcastle has been asked to look into this system as a pilot, however this will not be ready for 1st October. 
Mark McCracken advised that we have been contacted by Tunde Kikiowo who is the DLCV (Drugs of Limited Clinical Value) Project Lead at Stoke/North Staffs CCG. There has been 2 policies brought out:

· Policy on medicines and other items which should not be routinely prescribed in primary care, of the 18 items (only 1 concerns Opticians) – Lutein and (eye)antioxidants are deemed to have weak evidence for clinical effectiveness, the evidence base does not show benefit to treat or prevent progression of AMD. 
· Policy for conditions for which over the counter items should not be routinely prescribed in primary care. This includes eye multivitamins e.g. icaps, preservision, viteyes but also guidance on how to manage conjunctivitis.
Mark has sought clarification from Trevor Warburton, Clinical Adviser to LOCSU, around the guidance on dry eyes, as patients with a chronic condition would be obliged to pay for their medicine costs. Trevor responded and advised that there could be some exceptions, and these will be sent out to the profession. 
6. OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
Delia Cliffe advised that 10% of QI0 practice visits commenced and should be completed by the end of October. Practice visits are ongoing for new premises or changes in ownership and all Tesco sites taken on by Vision Express will be visited. Julie Rawlinson at Halesfield is co-ordinating all new contracts and variations across the area. 
7. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Mark McCracken advised that SASPEC will be merging with PEC Heart of West Midlands and PEC North. This will be followed by other regions. Mark advised that Alison Lowell has been asked to be the Service Co-ordinator for this. Alison will still carry out the LOC Secretary role.  The split is anticipated to be 1 day LOC and 3 days PEC. This is likely to be finalised by end of September. The PEC have agreed to a 50/50 split of office costs.
Mark proposed 2 votes, split of 1/3 for Alison’s time and 50/50 split for office costs.  This was voted for unanimously. 
8. BREAK OUT SESSIONS

An update was provided by each sub-group lead. 

Judy Lea was not present but had tabled a report. Judy has been looking at a Big Referral Refinement event supported by Andrew Brown. Anu Pherwani and the Orthoptists are keen to be involved. We need case studies as soon as possible.   Judy has also been looking into a dementia friends awareness session for optoms. Sue Cutts will contact Claire McHugh to arrange. 
Mike Cody was not present but had advised that his group is looking at revamping the website to bring it more up to date. 
John Hollins advised that his group has had provided a couple of first drafts of the pathway documents which will be added to the website.
Alison Lowell advised that the Facebook and Twitter pages are now live and an email was sent out to all optometrists advising of this. Unfortunately we only have a very small number of optoms who follow the Twitter page. Some work will need to be done to increase the number of followers and likes. 
9. SOUTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYECARE SERVICES 

Mark McCracken advised that due to the NICE guidelines changes to GRR the OptoManager module has now been updated.
Mark also advised that Mel Riley had contacted us to say that there are a number of referrals received into Cannock Chase Hospital, which are not suitable for assessment and management there. An email has been sent out to practices to clarify this.  
Richard Webb mentioned that some South Staffs patients are being referred into RAZ which is similar to the Chose and Book Centre in the North. Mark advised he would look into this to find out more. 
10. NORTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYECARE SERVICES
Irfan Razvi advised that the contract is now being drawn up, as a contract variation onto the South Staffs schemes. 
Irfan also mentioned that SASPEC has met with CHEC (Community Health and Eye Care Services) to discuss ways of working together. Further meetings are needed to iron out the protocols.
11. LOCSU CENTRAL SUPPORT UNIT
Mike Cody was not present, therefore no report was given. 
12. ABDO REPORT 
Clive Marchant advised that the first extended service training day for CLOs wanting to do MECS, took part early summer.  22 CLOs sat their MECS and Goldmann Repeat Pressures with a 100% pass rate.  The next one is on 20th/21st November with 140 in that process. 
Clive advised that the ABDO National Resource Centre in Birmingham is now open.
13. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Officers – 8th October
LOC – 12th November
M McCracken
Chairman
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